Clerks Report for November 22
Playing Field:

The goal posts have been installed, they have been moved further away from the fencing to allow
them to be used as a set of goal posts and to alleviate the issue with balls going over the fencing.
The repairs to the brake on the zip wire has been completed. | am still chasing for a date to install
the gates. Replacement seats for the swings and the new bin to be placed by the teen shelter have
been ordered.

In the last month the CCTV has been reviewed at the request of the police and a section has been
recorded and taken away for use as evidence.

Fungus growing from an old tree stump in the children’s play area was reported into the office this
has been cleared by our staff but will grow back again so will need monitoring.

The spring on the entrance gate has been reported to the office as being worn and in need of
replacement. | have asked the casual staff to look at this and an adjustable spring has been
purchased and is due to be installed next week.

Cemetery:

The landmark tree and the WI tree have been planted in the Cemetery. The Eco club came along to
help with the event. The Eco club have been visiting the Cemetery every Thursday they are clearing
the moss from the pathways and carrying out some bulb planting within the existing beds.

The casual staff have been asked to plant the ones along the Cemetery path as the ground is a lot
harder in this area. Suitable shrubs for along the path where the trees were removed still need to be
identified and purchased.

The wall repairs start date has been deferred until January. A compound will be set up next to the
Cemetery shed by the contractor to use whilst the work is being undertaken, this work is expected
to run over several months. The Contractor will be fencing of areas near the wall as and when
required to carry out the work.

The updating of the computer records is very nearly complete, there is one file left to review but the
information from the books and various files has been inputted onto the system making researching
and identification of plots much easier.

General:

The Perspex in the bus shelter on Trelavour Prazey has been vandalised, scratches have been gouged
into the Perspex. This has been reported to the police.

Flooding at Trerice terrace was reported to Cornwall Council who have cleared the blocked drains.

The contract has been signed for the purchase of the telephone box and the electricity has now been
disconnected. We are currently awaiting confirmation oof when this will be collected.

Brannel School have started the job of re-seeding the bank at Trelavour Prazey

Fly tipping of a mattress near the top of stock’s hill (Gothers Road) and tyres dumped in a layby near
Carsella farm have been reported to Cornwall Council and removed.

An abandoned Car in Trelavour Square has been reported this month, the owner has been contacted
and the vehicle has been removed.



